Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim receives Chinese ambassador and discussing means to strengthen bilateral relations between Iraq and China



Head of the Iraqi National Alliance, Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim, received the Chinese Ambassador to Iraq Mr. Chen Guangcheng, and discussed bilateral relations between the two countries and emphasized the need to make further efforts to promote the relations.

 $\r\setminus n$

$r\n$

His Eminence in the meeting with the Ambassador of China to Iraq Sunday, 09/25/2016, stressed on the importance of furthering bilateral relations between the two countries at all levels, praising the the support of China to Iraq , especially in assistance to support the displaced families.

$\r\setminus n$

His Eminence indicated to Mr. Guangcheng the importance of expanding horizons of cooperation with Iraq in the industrial aspects, and investment and other various fields, stressing keenness to deepen relations and exchange business experiences with China.

$\r\setminus n$

From his part, Ambassador Guangcheng expressed his congratulations to Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim marking his election as president of the Iraqi National Alliance.